May 25, 1990
To all members of
URANTIA Society of Son Fernando
Valley

I want to remind everyone of the importance of our upcomming June 10th meeting. On our agenda will be dicussion and voting on proposals relating to:

- Affiliation with THE URANTIA FOUNDATION'S newly formed URANTIA Brotherhood Association.
- 2. Our status and relationship with The Fifth Epochal Fellowship.
- 3. Remifications on our Society of our decisions and affiliation

It is the recommendation of the Society's officers to pass a resolution to formally affiliate with The URANTIA Brotherhood Association. INEW1

It is stated in the URANTIA Book that "The quickest way for a tadpole to become a frog is to live loyally each moment as a tadpole". I think that this can apply to us as a group as well as individually. If we consistently live loyally as a group to; our highest Spiritual ideals, maintain a policy of procedure: in regards to our decision-actions, keep organization to a minimum, and insure slow qualitative growth, then our Society will fulfill it's trust and purpose.

I salute the URANTIA Foundation Trustees in all their efforts and actions in dealing with this crisis brought about by the decision-actions of the former URANTIA Brotherhood's General Council and more specifically it's Executive Committee lead by David Elders. Throughout all these trying months the Trustees have been exemplary in handling the Foundation position set forth in the guidelines of; minimal organization, proper policy of procedure, and slow growth. There was a view that might have been held by some that the Foundation was slow in their response to the attack by the former leadership of the URANTIA Brotherhood. But now it should be plain to see that being sure in your response sometimes requires a necessary element of time.

I suggest that we follow these same guidelines in the months and years ahead. That our focus be on supporting existing study groups, starting new ones and providing materials (i.e. books and other secondary works) and communication amongest them. And further to keep them in touch with the URANTIA FOUNDATION and The URANTIA Brotherhood Association so as to fulfill our purpose as a Society and keep the trust of our license agreement with The URANTIA Foundation.

I thank you for your efforts to set aside this time that we can meet and discuss these important issues.

In Service, Andrews Stanhen Neece, President